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West  Bradford 
Towns hip

“Between the Brandywines”

Fall 2021 
Newsletter

WEDNESDAY IS HOLIDAY  
COLLECTION DAY
If a regularly-scheduled refuse, large 
item or recycling collection day falls on 
a holiday, collection for that holiday will 
be rescheduled for the Wednesday of 
the same week the holiday falls in.

West Bradford Township Thanks the Generous Sponsors of 
our 2021 Parks Programs! 

In Memory of Ted Gacomis, P.E.
FROM THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS, JACK M. HINES, JR. CHAIRMAN

As many of you know, our Township Engineer 
passed away suddenly in June. Ted Gacomis, P.E. 
served as the Township Engineer for two decades. 
In that capacity, Ted assisted the Township staff in 
reviewing engineering documents, various plans 
and applications and helped when a citizen’s issue 
required the expertise of a professional engineer.

Prior to working for our Township, Ted represented 
many clients with applications across Chester 
County. In that capacity, he always worked to 
provide a good outcome for his client while respecting and working through 
Township regulations. After becoming the Township Engineer, Ted became a 
valuable asset to the staff and the Board of Supervisors. His manner and knowledge 
helped to resolve a host of difficult issues in the most productive way. 

My experience working with Ted goes back many years. During those years, I 
grew to appreciate all that he did to help the Township be a better place and to 
help us do a better job of serving our citizens. Across the County and beyond, 
Ted volunteered his talent selflessly to many organizations. When our Township 
started the Land Preservation project, Ted shared his experience working on his 
Township’s Land Preservation Committee. This greatly enabled us to be better 
prepared to make our efforts successful.

We will always have great and fond memories of Ted and reflect upon the truly 
good human being he was. The Township plans to place a memorial planting in his 
honor within the landscape of our newly expanded municipal building. 

The Township will hold West Bradford 
Day on Saturday, September 11, 2021, 
beginning at 12 p.m. at Broad Run 
Park. The day will begin with a short 
ceremony remembering 9-11 followed 
by plenty of fun, food and friends! 

FOR THE HOLIDAY: COLLECTION IS:

Monday, Sept. 6 
(Labor Day) 

Wednesday,  
Sept. 8  
(Refuse & Recycle 
Only)

Thursday, Nov. 25 
(Thanksgiving Day)

Wednesday,  
Nov. 24
(Refuse, Large Item 
& Recycle)

Monday, Dec.27 
(Christmas Day 
Holiday Observed)

Wednesday,  
Dec. 29 
(Refuse, Large Items 
& Recycle)

daydayday
westwestwest

BradfordBradfordBradford

FUN! FREE!
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Missing Flags
THE FRIENDS OF MARTIN’S TAVERN

Each Memorial Day 
continuing through 
July 4th, The Friends 
of Martin’s Tavern 
(FOMT) mounts flags 
on the telephone poles 
throughout Marshallton. 
On June 10th, for the 
second year in a row, a number of 
flags and poles were ripped from their 
mounting brackets and discarded. 
FOMT would appreciate anyone with 
knowledge of the incident to contact 
the State Police (610-486-6280) at 
Embreeville (incident # Pa21-799675). 

Friends of Martin’s Tavern maintains 
the Martin’s Tavern site, the Marshallton 
Blacksmith Shop and the Marshallton 
Village Heritage Center, located between 
the Marshalton Inn and the Four Dogs 
Tavern. As a non-profit relying on 
donations and fundraising, this needless 

expense adds to the 
financial stress created by 
the Covid-19 crisis. If you 
would like to help FOMT’s 
continued endeavors, 
please visit our website at 
www.martinstavern.org, 
click on “Donate,” or mail 

your tax deductible donation to FOMT 
at 1400 W. Strasburg Rd. West Chester, 
PA 19382. 

In the meantime, please visit the Martin’s 
Tavern Historical pocket park and 
the Marshallton Village Center which 
have reopened. Our latest addition 
is a walking tour app of the historic 
homes and sites in Marshallton. You can 
access by installing the izi. Travel app 
(download tour Marshallton Village) or 
on the web at https://izi.travel/en/ app 
and click on audio guides and search for: 
Marshallton Village. 

Humphry Marshall

Most West Bradford residents 
know our own 18th century 
village of Marshallton. Indeed, 
many Chester Countians and 
many far and wide have visited 
our town, attended our events 
and patronized its establishments. 
But what do you know about its 
namesake, Humphry Marshall?

Humphry Marshall was a 
true Renaissance Man in his time. 
His pursuits and endeavors include, 
stone mason, bridge builder, miller, 
farmer, local government, agriculture, 
astronomer, philanthropist and his 
greatest achievement in the field of 
botany for which he received world 
acclaim. The date of October 10th, 2022 
would have been Humphry Marshall’s 
300th birthday.

In ensuing newsletters, I will detail 
his fascinating life and achievements 
and update you on the events and 

Enjoy pumpkin 
and face painting, 
hayrides and 
listening to 
acoustic music 
by a crackling 
bonfire! Stroll through the quaint 
streets of Marshallton and stop to hear 
interesting ghost tales and facts about 
the Township’s most historic village. 
West Bradford Township’s Historical and 
Recreation Commissions very proudly 
co-host this fun-filled event.

Volunteers are needed and greatly 
appreciated! For more information on 
how you can have a great time lending 
a hand, please contact Mike Simmons 
at (610) 269-4174 or msimmons@
westbradford.org

THE VILLAGE OF MARSHALLTON  
TREE LIGHTING
Sunday, December 5, from 4 to 6pm
Celebrate the start of this year’s holiday 
season in the historic and quaint Village 
of Marshallton. See Santa Claus arrive 
by wagon, listen to Colonial Carolers 
and enjoy tasty refreshments… then 
gather for the tree illumination at 6:00 
PM. It’s a great tradition for the entire 
family! For more information on this 
event sponsored by Friends of Martin’s 
Tavern, please visit martinstavern.org. 

THE ANNUAL FALL FAMILY FUN 
FESTIVAL & GHOST WALK IN THE 
VILLAGE OF MARSHALLTON
Saturday, October 16, from 5 to 8pm 
(October 17 rain date)

BRADFORD MEETING AT THE ANNUAL 
CHRISTMAS SING
Sunday, December 19 at 11am
1366 West Strasburg Road
ALL ARE WELCOME with refreshments 
served afterward. Bradford Friends 
Meeting will follow whatever CDC Covid-
19 Guidelines may be in place on this 
date. The entrance to the meeting house 
is approximately 100 yards west of the 
West Bradford firehouse on the opposite 
side of West Strasburg Road (Route 162) 
in the village of Marshallton.

celebrations planned to commemorate 
Humphry Marshall’s 300th. Mark Slouf 
is a Board Member with the “Friends of 
Martin’s Tavern.” Friends of Martin’s 
Tavern and West Bradford Township 
are partnering to expand the current 
Martin’s Tavern Park, in Marshallton, 
with the adjoining lot owned by the 
Township, creating the Martin’s Tavern/
Humphry Marshall Historical Park.

For more details on the park and our 
upcoming events, please visit our
website www.martinstavern.org. 
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NEW LIMIT ON TVS & COMPUTERS 
BROUGHT FOR RECYCLING AT 
LANCHESTER LANDFILL:
•	 Limit of 1 TV per household
•	 NO PROJECTION TVs
•	 Limit of 1 computer or computer 

peripheral per household
•	 You must show ID that you are a 

resident in our service area

This change is necessary, until further 
notice, due to serious capacity 
limitations. It is still a free service.

OCTOBER 20 | NOVEMBER 3 | NOVEMBER 17 | DECEMBER 8

This collection is for leaves and brush only… grass clippings are not accepted! All 
pick-ups must be scheduled by 2pm the day before the collection date by contacting 
(610) 269-4174, or by e-mailing pmurdoch@westbradford.org. (For the Nov. 3rd 
collection date, scheduling must be done by Mon., Nov. 1st, 2 pm, as the office is 
closed on Tuesday for Election Day.) Please specify the number of leaf bags, the 
number of stick bags, and the number of bundled brush piles.

THERE ARE A FEW SIMPLE RULES TO FOLLOW THAT WILL HELP US TO KEEP THIS SERVICE FREE… 

WEST BRADFORD COMPOST SITE
Available for leaf and brush drop-off on 
Saturdays and Wednesdays from 9:00am 
to 2:00pm at 2020 West Strasburg Road.

Trimmings too large for collection?
Shrubbery and tree trimmings up to eight 
inches in diameter or eight feet in length 
may be taken to the Lanchester Landfill in 
Honey Brook for a fee. Contact the landfill 
at (610) 273-3771 for more information.

FALL CURBSIDE
LEAF AND BRUSH

COLLECTION
2021

•	 Bags must be placed curbside by 6am 
on the scheduled collection days.

•	 Leaves must be placed in bio- 
degradable paper collection bags. 
The bags must be free of plastic, 
trash, sticks and all other debris. 
Leaves placed in any other container, 
including “biodegradable” or 
“compostable” plastic bags and 
trash or recyclable toters, will not be 
collected.

•	 Sticks must be placed in bio- 
degradable paper collection bags or 
bundled, but can’t be mixed with 
leaves. Bundled brush must not be 
longer than four feet and must be 
tied into manageable bundles with a 
cotton or hemp twine. Branches must 
not be thicker than four inches. The 
bundles must be free of plastic, trash 
and other debris. Branches thicker 
than four inches will not be collected.

•	 Do not staple or tape bags closed.

•	 Bio-degradable bags may be 
obtained at the Township Office, 
1385 Campus Drive, at $.50 per bag, 
Mon. through Fri., from 7:00 am to 
4:30 pm. 

Residents may also purchase bags sold 
at local department stores. 

HHW EVENTS
Registration is REQUIRED for all HHW 
events, and registration takes place 
ONLINE a month before each event only 
at www.chestercountyswa.org/121/
Upcoming-Household-Hazardous-
Waste-Event.

All listed events are open to residents 
of Bucks, Chester, Delaware, and 
Montgomery Counties and Philadelphia 
regardless of the host county. 

WAYS TO PAY FOR 
YOUR UTILITY BILLS

NO FEES:
•	 Mail or bring a check to the  

Township Building (1385 Campus 
Drive, Downingtown, PA 19335).

•	 Online bill pay through your bank 
(make sure to reference your 10 digit 
account number).

•	 Go to TD Bank at 3821 W Lincoln 
Highway, Downingtown, PA 19335 
(only this branch) and bring your 
payment stub and check.

•	 Set up automatic payments. You 
can do this by going to our website 
to download the form. www.
westbradford.org/documents/files/
automatic-bill-payment-form-refuse-
sanitary-sewer-and-hydrant-fees. 
 
Complete the form and mail it to: 
West Bradford Township  
1385 Campus Drive 
Downingtown, PA 19335.

FEES:
•	 Call the Township or go to the 

Township Building and pay by credit 
card (there is a 2.50% fee).

•	 You may also make a payment by 
phone or check your account balance 
24/7 with our automated phone 
service. Call (844) 810-7245 or make 
a payment by going to our website 
westbradford.org and click Online 
Payments. There is a per transaction 
limit of $300.00.

•	 A service fee of $4.50 will be applied 
to all credit card payments and a 
fee of $1.50 will be applied to all 
payments made via electronic check 
(ACH/EFT).
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On March 9, 2021 the West Bradford Board of Supervisors joined 13 other 
Chester County communities in passing a “Ready for 100” resolution (21- 06). 
This resolution sets a goal of transitioning to 100% clean, renewable electricity 
by 2035, to become carbon neutral by 2040, and to transition to 100% renewable 
energy for heat and transportation by 2050. This commitment is meant to guide 
West Bradford Township in making prudent fiscal choices that will also utilize 
renewable, sustainable energy, such as solar, wind, and geothermal. For example, 
when a township vehicle needs to be replaced, the hope is it will be replaced with a 
vehicle that runs on a renewable source of energy. 

None of these changes apply directly to residents on a personal level, but we hope 
you will see how we all benefit from doing what’s best to reduce greenhouse gases. 
West Bradford has always been a leader in environmental stewardship, beginning 
with the installation of geothermal heating and cooling in both our administration 
building and State police barracks. By passing this resolution, West Bradford joins 
many communities in our area and around the world in doing our part to help 
address a global challenge. 

West Bradford is Ready for 100! 

If you’ve been enjoying the 
recreational opportunities provided 
by Broad Run or Shadyside Parks this 
past summer, you may have noticed a 
bit of a disturbance in the grassy areas 
located along the trail in both parks. 
Don’t worry, these areas are our new 
pollinator gardens. This past spring, 
the townships Land Preservation 
and Sustainability Committee in 
cooperation with Parks and Recreation 
located a ¼ acre plot in each park that 
was prepared and seeded with plants 
and flowers that encourage pollinators.

Pollinators are a vital part of our ecosystem and are responsible for one-in-three 
bites of food we eat every day. A pollinator plays an important role in the life of 
flowers and in the production of fruits and vegetables. Insects, birds and mammals 
that carry pollen from one plant to another are called pollinators. These include 
native bees, ants, wasps, butterflies, moths, beetles, bats, honeybees, flies and 
hummingbirds. Today, pollinators face many dangers, including loss of habitat, 
disease, pollution and destruction by pesticides. 

The pollinator gardens will provide educational opportunities to learn more about 
this vital ecosystem process, and in the years ahead will look great too!  

New Pollinator Gardens at Broad Run and Shadyside 
Parks 

If you’ve been enjoying the recreational opportunities provided by Broad Run or Shadyside 
Parks this past summer, you may have noticed a bit of a disturbance in the grassy areas located 
along the trail in both parks.  Don’t worry, these areas are our new pollinator gardens. This past 
spring, the townships Land Preservation and Sustainability Committee in cooperation with Parks 
and Recreation located a ¼ acre plot in each park that was prepared and seeded with plants 
and flowers that encourage pollinators. 

Pollinators are a vital part of our ecosystem and are responsible for one-in-three bites of food 
we eat every day. A pollinator plays an important role in the life of flowers and in the production 
of fruits and vegetables. Insects, birds and mammals that carry pollen from one plant to another 
are called pollinators. These include native bees, ants, wasps, butterflies, moths, beetles, bats, 
honeybees, flies and hummingbirds. Today, pollinators face many dangers, including loss of 
habitat, disease, pollution, and destruction by pesticides. 

The pollinator gardens will provide educational opportunities to learn more about this vital 
ecosystem process, and in the years ahead will look great too!                  

New Pollinator Gardens at Broad Run 
and Shadyside Parks

COMING TO THE PARKS 
NEAR YOU!

THE NEW STORY 

WALK BOOKS ARE 

SET TO  BE PLACE 

IN THE PARKS ON 

SEPTEMBER 1ST. 

THE BOOKS ARE…

Fletcher and the 
Falling Leaves
at Shadyside Park

The Cow Who 
Climbed a Tree
at Broad Run Park

Coming to the parks near you! 

The new story walk books are set to be place in the parks on September 1st. The books are… 

Fletcher and the Falling Leaves - Shadyside park 

 

The Cow Who Climbed a Tree - Broad Run park 

Coming to the parks near you! 

The new story walk books are set to be place in the parks on September 1st. The books are… 

Fletcher and the Falling Leaves - Shadyside park 

 

The Cow Who Climbed a Tree - Broad Run park 

CHESTER COUNTY DAY  
HOUSE TOUR
Saturday, October 2nd 
(the first Saturday in October)

 
The Chester 
County Day 
Traditional 
Home Tour 
is Back! We 
are delighted 
to be out 
walking and 
motoring 
on the roads again to visit family 
homesteads, community parks, 
historic structures, and beautiful 
gardens and landscape on this special 
“Day” in Chester County.

This year’s tour is featuring homes 
surrounding the West Chester 
Everhart Park area and the  
Southwest Quadrant. 

Purchase tickets online at 
ChesterCountyDay.com. Tickets are 
$50 and include all homes and public 
landmarks. Reserve your spot soon, as 
ticket sales will be limited!
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DOWNINGTOWN AREA 
RECREATION CONSORTIUM 
(DARC) 

The Downingtown 
Area Recreation 
Consortium 
(DARC) is happy to 

announce that we are fully operational 
and running multiple programs in your 
area! We are excited to reveal that our 
bus trips are coming back! 

We are planning multiple trips to New 
York City this fall and we would love 
to see you onboard. DARC will also be 
offering a variety of youth specialty 
classes based out of local elementary 
schools and township buildings this 
fall. These classes are tailored to fit 
your child’s interest, while giving you 
an easy commute. Adult exercise 
classes will continue to be available in 
order to keep you feeling your best! 

DARC is excited to continue serving 
the West Bradford community and 
we hope you consider registering 
yourself or your child for one of our 
programs for Fall 2021! Follow us on 
Facebook (@dtownrec) and Instagram 
(@downingtownrec), and check our 
website (www.darc.info) for updates 
on programs and how to register.

Boy Scouts of America - West Bradford

PORTABLE BASKETBALL NETS

Residents should be aware that 
portable basketball nets should not 
be placed in or along the roadway. 
These nets are considered an 
encroachment in the public right of 
way and can create a safety concern 
for others. 

These nets can also hinder us in our 
refuse/recycling collection along 
with winter maintenance operations. 
If you currently have one, please 
remove it from the street and place in 
on your property.

The BSA Scouting units of West Bradford are alive and well and ready to ramp 
back up after the COVID-19 shutdown. We have been extremely lucky to have 
dedicated leaders, parents, and scouts that kept active, mostly via zoom meetings, 
but with the pandemic in our rear view mirror we are working on our fall 
recruitment.

The West Bradford scouting community has two Cub Scout Packs for children 
from Kindergarten thru 5th grade: Pack 215 meets at Bradford Heights Elementary 
and Pack 152 meets at West Bradford Elementary. Each Cub Scout Pack is divided 
up in dens by grade. Their activities include fun things like weekend camping (a 
few times a year), den meetings (once or twice a month) Pack meetings (once a 
month), bike rodeos, visits to the fire company or police department, model rocket 
launching and the most fun event in Cub Scouts, the Pinewood Derby! For kids 
ages 11-17, we have 2 Scouts BSA troops. Troop 19 is the first girls’ BSA troop in 
Chester County with over 35 scouts including their first Eagle Scout. Troop 52, 
the boys’ unit in Marshallton, has been continuously chartered since November 
of 1943. They have over 80 Eagle Scouts in their 78-year history. Both units camp 
monthly along with many other events such as first aid meets, rock climbing and 
hiking. They meet every Thursday (usually at the Marshallton United Methodist 
Church) at 7pm from September thru June.

One of the things you’ll see as you travel around West Bradford is the amount 
of Eagle and service projects our units have done in our community. Our Eagles 
have made dugouts for three of the WBYA fields, kiosks at several parks and 
hiking trails, little libraries, pollinator gardens, headstone restorations at four local 
cemeteries, a picnic area for the WB Fire Department, benches and playground 
equipment and a prayer circle at MUMC, counselors office upgrades and benches 
and bookshelves at DMS, a 10k course at Cheslen, bike and PC repairs for the 
needy, several projects for a watershed organization, historic research and signage, 
a blood drive, a Veterans Memorial, and annually tending at garden dedicated to  
a student who passed away at WBE. Our Scouts are active in the community and  
it shows!

We invite you to join the adventure! If you are interested in getting your child 
involved in one of our units, please feel free to email us at WBScoutingUnits@
gmail.com and you’ll be directed to the proper pack or troop leader. Please come 
and join in the fun! Your child will be part of a wonderful community dedicated to 
supporting our township that spans over 78 years! 

LAND DEVELOPMENT UPDATE
PROJECTS NOW UNDER CONSTRUCTION:

•	 Buck Hill Farm – A 129 single-family 
home subdivision at Chestnut Lane. 
Construction is 97% completed.

•	 Stargazer Village at Romansville – A 95 
single-family home and 39 townhome 
subdivision at the intersection of 
Stargazer Road and West Strasburg 
Road. Construction is 91% completed.

•	 The Townes @ Shannon Hill (formerly 
Mayfair) – A 112 townhome subdivision 
at Boulder Drive. Construction is 94% 
completed.

All project plans are available for public 
review at the Township Building, Monday 
to Friday, 7:00am to 4:30pm.
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TEMPLE-WEBSTER-STONER HOUSE PRINTS
Tucked into a hillside along the banks of the idyllic 
Broad Run Creek, the Temple-Webster-Stoner house 
is one of the region’s finest aesthetically unaltered 
examples of “Penn Plan” architecture. Constructed in 
the early 1700’s from local fieldstone, the house shared 
property with an adjacent mill for many years. The 
Temple-Webster-Stoner house was placed on the National Register of Historic 
Places in 1973.

Limited edition print produced on the finest quality acid-free paper, each 15” x 20 
½” print has been personally signed and numbered by the renowned artist Richard 
Bollinger. Price per print is $75; available for purchase at the Township Building.

BETWEEN THE BRANDYWINES - A HISTORY OF WEST BRADFORD 
TOWNSHIP BY CATHERINE QUILLMAN
Discover the story of West Bradford Township. Its rolling 
farmlands and winding streams have been home to Lenape 
Indians, Quaker settlers and Revolutionary leaders. Its 
residents (including scientists, inventors, artists, explorers 
and movie stars) have shaped events that spurred Methodist 
“Thunder” revivals, the Association for the Detection of Horse Thieves, and an 
unexpected landing by famed aviator Charles Lindbergh. This book more than 400 
pages and includes over 250 photos, maps, and drawings. Cost is $25.00. 

Holiday Shopping at the West Bradford Township Office!

WHERE TO PLACE THE MAILBOX

HERE ARE SOME HELPFUL GUIDELINES TO 
FOLLOW WHEN PLACING YOUR MAILBOX:
•	 Position your mailbox 41” to 45” from 

the road surface to the bottom of the 
mailbox or point of mail entry.

•	 Place your mailbox 6” to 8” back from 
the curb. If you do not have a raised 
curb, contact your local postmaster for 
guidance.

•	 Put your house or apartment number on 
the mailbox.

•	 If your mailbox is on a different street 
from your house or apartment, put your 
full street address on the box.

INSTALLING THE MAILBOX POST:
•	 The best mailbox supports are stable 

but bend or fall away if a car hits them. 
The Federal Highway Administration 
recommends:

•	 A 4” x 4” wooden support or a 
2”-diameter standard steel or  
aluminum pipe.

Where to Place the Mailbox
Here are some helpful guidelines to follow when placing your mailbox:

• Position your mailbox 41″ to 45″ from the road surface to the bottom of the mailbox or point of 
mail entry.

• Place your mailbox 6″ to 8″ back from the curb. If you do not have a raised curb, contact your 
local postmaster for guidance.

• Put your house or apartment number on the mailbox.
• If your mailbox is on a different street from your house or apartment, put your full street address 

on the box.

Installing the Mailbox Post
The best mailbox supports are stable but bend or fall away if a car hits them. The Federal Highway 
Administration recommends:

• A 4″ x 4″ wooden support or a 2″-diameter standard steel or aluminum pipe.
• Avoid unyielding and potentially dangerous supports, like heavy metal pipes, concrete posts, and farm 

equipment (e.g., milk cans filled with concrete).
• Bury your post no more than 24″ deep.

 Maintenance
Mailboxes take a beating from the weather, so we recommend an annual mailbox checkup to avoid 
damage to your mail or difficulty identifying your address.

• Tighten loose hinges on the door
• Take care of rusty or loose parts
• Replace missing or faded house numbers
• Keep the path to your mailbox clear

WEST BRADFORD YOUTH 
ATHLETICS (WBYA)

WBYA is a volunteer, 
non-profit 
organization 
providing sports 
programs for 
children in our 

community. Our focus is to give the 
kids a safe place to play, with a focus 
on teamwork, sportsmanship, respect 
and fun.

Successful Summer Street Hockey and 
Lacrosse programs are a wrap, with 
Fall Soccer and Golf in full swing! We’re 
hoping to have our popular Basketball 

league back this winter, with 
registration opening soon. Stay 
tuned to WBYA.org for all the 
info and to register.

Based on recent feedback from 
the community, we’re also 
looking to expand our offerings 
for the kids. Flag football, field 
hockey and running programs 
are popular suggestions. But 
we can’t do it without a little 
help from our friends. Please 

contact us at office@wbya.org if you 
can make the time to help out. New 
board members are always welcome, 
too. The time commitment is minimal, 
and it’s a great way to give back to our 
amazing community.

Finally, thanks to the sponsors who 
help keep WBYA going, including 
Gateway Medical, Chris Eldredge 
Containers and Wegmans! 

•	 Avoid unyielding and potentially 
dangerous supports, like heavy metal 
pipes, concrete posts, and farm equipment 
(e.g., milk cans filled with concrete).

•	 Bury your post no more than 24” deep.

MAINTENANCE:
•	 Mailboxes take a beating from the 

weather, so we recommend an annual 
mailbox checkup to avoid damage to your 
mail or difficulty identifying your address.

•	 Tighten loose hinges on the door
•	 Take care of rusty or loose parts
•	 Replace missing or faded house numbers
•	 Keep the path to your mailbox clear
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DO YOU KNOW WHERE 
THIS IS? 

Email westbradford@
westbradford.org to submit 
your answer.

Source: Catherine Quillman, 

Between the Brandywines.

 

Do you know where this is?  Email westbradford@westbradford.org to submit your answer.       

Credit also needs to be given to Catherine Quillman, Between the Brandywines.                                

•	 Follow the directions supplied with 
the generator. Incorrect generator 
use can lead to carbon monoxide 
(CO) poisoning from the toxic 
engine exhaust, electric shock, 
electrocution and fire. Never use a 
portable generator indoors and never 
use a portable generator in a garage, 
carport, basement, crawl space or 
other enclosed or partially-enclosed 
area…even with ventilation. Opening 
doors and windows or using fans will 
not prevent CO buildup in the home.

•	 Generators should be at least 20 feet 
away from buildings. At even 20 feet 
away air flow patterns may still blow 
carbon monoxide into homes through 
attic vents, windows or doors.  
Keep the generator away from these 
openings and maintain a working 
carbon monoxide detector inside  
the home.

•	 To avoid electrocution, keep the 
generator dry. Do not use in rain or 
wet conditions. Operate it on a dry 
surface under an open canopy-like 
structure. Make sure your hands are 
dry before touching the generator.

•	 Turn off all appliances and lights 
before you begin operating the 
generator. Once the generator is 
running, turn appliances and lights 
on one at a time to avoid overloading 
the unit. And don’t forget to use 
safety-tested, shop-type electrical 
cords designed and rated for heavier, 
outdoor use.

•	 Never try power house wiring 
by plugging the generator into a 
wall outlet. This practice, known 
as “back feeding,” can lead to the 
electrocution of utility workers  
or neighbors served by the same 
utility transformer. The only safe 
way to connect a generator to 
house wiring is to have a qualified 
electrician install a power  
transfer switch.

•	 Shut down your generator correctly. 
Turn off and unplug all appliances 
and equipment being powered before 
shutting off the generator. Drain the 
gasoline from the generator while it 
is being stored, and inspect the fuel 
and oil filters, spark plug, oil level 
and fuel quality on a regular basis... 
and before the next power outage!

Tips for the Safe Use of Portable Generators

During long-term power outages, many rely on portable generators for emergency 
power. But many generators are installed and operated incorrectly and pose a real 
threat to the lives of family, neighbors and utility crews working to restore service. 

FOLLOW THE TIPS BELOW WHEN INSTALLING AND OPERATING PORTABLE GENERATORS:

For more information on portable generators contact Chester County Department 
of Emergency Service at 610-344-5000. 

REMEMBER THE  
“FLUSHABLE FOUR!”

If your property has 
a grinder pump, only 
four kinds of materials 
are permitted to be 
discharged into the 

sanitary sewer system…

1.	Human waste & toilet paper
2.	Food wastes processed through a 

garbage disposal unit (but not grease)
3.	Water from sinks, tubs & dishwashers
4.	Water from washing machines

All other materials can damage your 
grinder pump. This includes paint, adult 
wipes and baby wipes. Property owners 
are responsible for any damages caused  
by the discharge of prohibited materials.

OFFERING THESE EXCITING 
PROGRAMS AND MORE! 

The Art of Pruning presented by 
Downingtown Tree Commission 
(in person event): 
Thursday, September 16th at 6:30pm

Visible Mending Workshop 
(in person event): 
Saturday, September 25th from 
10am-12pm

Penns Woods Dark History presented 
by Chester County History Center 
(virtual series): 
October 11, October 25, and 
November 8

Visit our website to sign up! 
www.DowningtownLibrary.org
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FALL 2021 CALENDAR OF EVENTS

1385 Campus Drive • Downingtown PA 19335

Phone (610) 269-4174 | Fax (610) 269-3016
Email wbradford@westbradford.org

We are open Monday–Friday, 7am–4:30pm.
Phone lines open at 7:30am.

West Bradford Township
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Standard Mail
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Permit # 50 
West Chester, PA

PLEASE NOTE: Dates and times are subject to change due to the COVID-19 pandemic. 
Please check www.westbradford.org and follow us on facebook for updates

SEPTEMBER 2021

NOVEMBER 2021 DECEMBER 2021

OCTOBER 2021
9/6	 Labor Day Holiday – No Refuse or Recycle Collection.  
	 Collection will be Wednesday, September 9....................................... OFFICE CLOSED

9/7	 Planning Commission Meeting................................................................. 7pm

9/8	 Special Refuse and Recycle Collection for Monday Customers

9/11 	 West Bradford Day......................................................................................... 12pm – 4pm

9/13	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting.............. 7pm

9/14	 Board of Supervisors Meeting................................................................... 7pm

9/16	 Historical Commission Meeting............................................................... 7:30 pm

9/20 	 Recreation Commission Meeting.............................................................  6:30pm

9/21	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)............................................. 7:00pm

9/24	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers

9/27	 Large Item Collection – Monday Refuse Customers

9/28	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed)............................................... 7pm

9/28	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers

9/30	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers

10/4	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting.............. 7pm

10/5	 Planning Commission Meeting................................................................. 7pm

10/12	 Board of Supervisors Meeting................................................................... 7pm

10/16 	 Fall Family Fun Festival & Ghost Walk, Village of Marshallton 
	 (Rain Date October 17).................................................................................. 5pm – 8pm

10/18	 Recreation Commission Meeting............................................................. 6:30pm

10/19	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)............................................. 7pm

10/20	 Curbside Leaf/Yard Waste Collection. 
	 Must schedule at 610-269-4174 or pmurdoch@westbradford.org.

10/21	 Historical Commission Meeting............................................................... 7:30pm

10/25	 Large Item Collection – Monday Refuse Customers

10/26	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers

10/28	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers

10/29	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers

11/1	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting ............. 7pm

11/1	 Planning Commission Meeting ................................................................ 7pm

11/2	 General Election – Refuse & Recycle will be picked up as usual.. OFFICE CLOSED

11/3	 Curbside Leaf/Yard Waste Collection. 
	 Must schedule at 610-269-4174 or pmurdoch@westbradford.org

11/9	 Board of Supervisors Meeting................................................................... 7pm

11/15	 Recreation Commission Meeting............................................................. 6:30pm

11/16	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)............................................. 7pm

11/17	 Curbside Leaf/Yard Waste Collection. 
	 Must schedule at 610-269-4174 or pmurdoch@westbradford.org

11/18 	 Historical Commission Meeting............................................................... 7:30pm

11/23	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed)............................................... 7pm

11/24	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers

11/25	 Thanksgiving Holiday ................................................................................... OFFICE CLOSED 
	 No Refuse/Large Item or Recycle Collection for Thursday Customers.  
	 Collection will be Wednesday, November 25 

11/27	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers............................ OFFICE CLOSED 
	 (all Friday customer collection will be picked up per usual schedule)

11/29	 Large Item Collection – Monday Refuse Customers

11/30	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers

12/6	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting.............. 7pm

12/7	 Planning Commission Meeting................................................................. 7pm

12/8	 Curbside Leaf/Yard Waste Collection. 
	 Must schedule at 610-269-4174 or pmurdoch@westbradford.org

12/14	 Board of Supervisors Meeting................................................................... 7pm

12/16	 Historical Commission Meeting............................................................... 7:30pm

12/20	 Recreation Commission Meeting............................................................. 6:30pm

12/21	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)............................................. 7pm

12/24	 Christmas Eve................................................................................................... OFFICE CLOSED 
	 Refuse & Recycle will be picked up per usual schedule for Friday customers

12/27	 Christmas Day Holiday Observed ............................................................ OFFICE CLOSED 

	 No Refuse/Large Item or Recycle Collection

12/28	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed)............................................... 7pm 

12/28	 Large Item Collection – Tuesday Refuse Customers

12/29	 Special Refuse/Large Item Collection and Recycling for Monday Customers

12/30	 Large Item Collection – Thursday Refuse Customers

12/31	 Large Item Collection – Friday Refuse Customers


